
Lapse in Appropriated Federal Funds 

From HHS Centers for Disease Control <no-reply@grantsolutions.gov> 

Date Fri 10/3/2025 11:31 AM 

Dear Financial Assistance Recipient, 

As you may be aware, there has been a lapse in appropriated federal funds as 

of October 1, 2025. Because a funding lapse has occurred, please be advised 

that HHS' Centers for Disease Control & Prevention and Agency for Toxic 

Substances and Disease Registry (CDC/ATSDR) staff may not be available to 

provide normal oversight and administrative support services. 

For awards received prior to the lapse in funding, you may be able to continue 

drawing funds from prior awards during an appropriations lapse. HHS's Payment 

Management System will remain operational to continue processing drawdown 

requests, so that payments can be made for your program. The robust internal 

controls that currently exist will continue to ensure the integrity of grant 

drawdown requests and payments. Please note, if you received your notice of 

grant award with restrictive terms and conditions, or if your drawdown request 

triggers one of the Payment Management System edit checks and/or the 

drawdown limit controls, you may not be able to drawdown funds. 

If you are considering applying for additional HHS federal financial assistance 

funding, please be advised that the Grants.gov system will be operational and 

will be accepting applications. For those programs subject to the funding lapse, 

the Grants.gov system will accept and store applications until such time as the 

responsible awarding agency has the authority and funding to return to normal 

business operations. 

Please check our website at www.CDC.gov and www.HHS.gov for updates. 

Thank you for your assistance during this period of government shutdown and 

your ongoing support of the CDC. 

Sincerely, 

The Office of Grant Services 

CDC/ATSDR 




